
Supervisor’s Report 

July 10, 2019 

Code Officer Greenhouse, Barry Goodrich, and I met with Dan Fuller, P.E. of NYSDEC on June 
18 to discuss the National Flood Insurance Program. Discussed the Town’s Flood Damage 
Prevention Law and procedures for reviewing and approving development in Flood Hazard 
Areas.  

Following site meeting with DEC and T.G. Miller at Ekroos Rd/Boyer Creek,  T.G. Miller is 
preparing a project plan to submit to DEC for permit for Water Quality Improvement Project 
for Boyer Creek at Ekroos Road. This will enable us to complete the culvert work and 
implement stream bed and bank stabilization improvements.  

Met with Halco Energy (with Brooke Greenhouse and Barry Goodrich) on July 8 for initial site 
review for placement of geothermal loop field for the geothermal project for the Historic 
Town Hall. Halco is developing a project plan for our review. Halco is also conducting detailed 
heating requirements assessment for the Historic Town Hall in order to inform future work on 
sealing and insulation of the building.  

Documentation of the Town’s sustainability accomplishments over the past 10 years was 
completed with huge assistance from Osamu Tsuda and Terry Carroll from CCE. This included 
the Natural Resources Inventory that they put together for us, which we will make available 
on the Town website. They submitted our application for designation as a Climate Smart 
Community on July 8.  

Emily Adams has begun work as our Brighten-up Coordinator. She is planning a public meeting 
on July 24 to kick off the campaign.  

Completed Compliance Verification Report to FEMA for Buffalo Road Creek II Stream 
Stabilization Project. 

Computing Center repurposed a retired town computer as a centralized on-site backup for 
town hall computers. 


